

HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 5, 2023

Present: President Kenyon, Tom Berezny, Joyce Finkelstein, Scott Gifford, Edie Mulesky

Call to Order: President Kenyon called the meeting to order at 1:40 pm

President Kenyon: President Kenyon stated the County can no longer handle cash. On occasion residents will bring cash to a GV event and arrangements will be in place for SAV to pick it up and bring it to GVC to be counted and placed in the safe and a check to be sent to the County. The President also mentioned there are no more shot clinics in GV and stated the pharmacies, including Costco, have plenty of supplies and are providing vaccinations.

Tom Berezny: Tom mentioned respiratory illnesses have increased. He also stated the Affordable Housing Report is due out soon. Tom fielded questions regarding the illegal fencing on part of the Anza trail.

Joyce Finklestein: Joyce shared the Volunteer Clearinghouse Showcase was a success. She also stated there will be an upcoming forum at the Library on January 19th, 2024 to discuss promoting volunteer opportunities.

President Kenyon stated the next HHS meeting will be held on February 6, 2024.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:57pm

Respectfully Submitted, Edie Mulesky Corporate Secretary